
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 

 
 
 

NOTICE OF COMMISSION HALF-DAY CLOSING 
 

(December 18, 2015) 
 
 Pursuant to Executive Order of President Barack Obama, all executive 
departments and other agencies of the Federal government shall be closed for the 
last half of the scheduled workday on Thursday, December 24, 2015, the day 
before Christmas Day. 

In accordance with section 385.2007 of the Commission’s Rules, 18 C.F.R. 
§ 385.2007, filings and documents due to be filed on Thursday, December 24, 
2015, will be accepted as timely on the next official business day. 
 
 

   Nathaniel J. Davis, Sr., 
   Deputy Secretary.  

 
 


